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Question: 8
Topic: Adult Content on Mobile Phones
Written Question on Notice
Senator Harradine asked:

Are you aware of a report in The Advertiser (‘Pornography a call away’, 20 November 2004) which says that children have received pornographic images via their mobile phones?

Why was this not prevented by the Government’s regulations in this area?

What steps has the Department taken to ensure that this does not happen again?

What steps has the Department undertaken to review its regulatory regime so that pornographers do not once again slip through the regulatory net to abuse children?

Answer: 

The Department is aware of the article referred to in the Senator's question.
The article refers to the use of 190 premium rate services to provide adult audiovisual content to mobile phones.  Audiovisual content may be supplied to mobile phones in a number of different ways, most commonly through: proprietary network services (so called 'portals' or 'walled gardens'); 19x premium rate services; and the Internet.
In May 2004, the Minister for Communications, Information Technology and the Arts directed the Australian Communications Authority (ACA) to restrict access to adult text and audiovisual content on proprietary networks and 19x premium rate services.  The direction required the ACA to put in place access controls for adult text content and audiovisual content that would be classified MA or R.  Content that would be classified X or refused classification will be prohibited.  The ACA will shortly be publishing a draft service provider determination which will give effect to the direction.  In the interim, the provision of adult services on the 19x range is prohibited under the Telecommunications Numbering Plan 1997.
Internet content is regulated under Schedule 5 of the Broadcasting Services Act 1992 regardless of whether it is accessed using a computer with a fixed-line connection or using a mobile phone.
The Government has taken action to prohibit content rated X or refused classification on 190 premium rate services.  Other adult services will only be allowed to be provided where there are appropriate controls to prevent access by minors.

Pending this action, Telstra has advised the Government that where adult audiovisual services are provided on 190 premium rate services without access controls, it will act to block those services.  Telstra has also advised that it has taken such action in the past.
The Government is also undertaking a review of the regulation of content on convergent mobile devices.  The Department released a discussion paper and has received 19 submissions from industry, consumer groups and members of the public.  The review is considering what measures should apply to audiovisual content delivered to mobile communications devices to protect consumers from offensive or harmful material.
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